## NORTH WALPOLE VILLAGE DISTRICT

Minutes of the Board of Commissioners Patrick Kiniry Melissa Colburn Celeste Aumand Office Tel: 603-445-2453

Date September 13, 2022

Commissioners: Patrick Kiniry, Melissa Colburn, Celeste Aumand

Attendees Bob McGuirk, Water; Bill Crawford, Fire Alice Maurer, Resident

Commissioner's Meeting called to order at 7:15 by Com Kiniry

Minutes of September 06, 2022 approved by Motion from Parick, Seconded by Celeste with three in favor.

## FIRE

Chief had one invoice for \$2,100 for two members to attend EMT classes in Goshen. Commissioners congradulated Chief and Department Members for Job Well Done in attending the 911 Walk in Bellows Falls . A young member of the Department, Jason Colburn, Jr. was featured in the Brattleboro Reformer and in USA today.

## **WATER:**

Eric Smith of EE Houghton is checking the "dig safe" are on Hillcrest in preparation for installing a Fire Hydrant. This needs to be done prior to the paving of Hillcrest.

Patrick and Bob met with James Burns of 11 Willow Street and discussed tapping into the 2" plastic line running down Mountain View. Need to discuss with Eric Smith as to when they can do this work.

Bob talked to NHDES about using copper sulfates to reduce the vegetation growth around the reservoirs. NHDES discourages the use of this product near water sources.

Clearing the vegetation in and around the reservoirs and wells needs to be done soon. Patrick and Bob will try cutting this back. It was mentioned by Cheryl Mayberry that perhaps the Town could brush hog the area.

Bacteria water samples were delivered to EAI and results came back negative.

It now appears that NE Earth will commence work on the WTB on Sept. 19.

Unpaid water invoice residents will be receiving a visit from Patrick and Bob on Sunday, Sept 25.

ASSET MANAGEMENT: Nothing new on this grant. Patrick to check with Cheryl
MISC: Zoning ordinance committee: Next meeting is scheduled for Sept. 22, 2022
Celeste Aumand has been checking throughout the Village and noticed that many of the signs have gone missing. Town needs to add signage throughout the Village.
Ms. Aumand noticed that the drainage problem on the upper level is worse than ever and especially around Taylor Street. Why can't the Town have the Engineers review this problem the next time they are in Town?
Wrong way traffic on Center and Vine is getting worse, as is the speeding. Patrick will once again check with the Police department about what can be done about this problem.
Billy Aumnd, 23 Church Street is planning a HUGE yard sale. Commissioners are concerned about traffic control during the sale.
Motion to adjourn meeting by Com Aumand, seconded by Com Colburn, with three. in favor.
Meeting Adjourned at 8:00 PM.
Respectfully Submitted, William H. Moses

and

Note: These are UNAPPROVED minutes. Any Corrections will be found in the Minutes of the next Commissioner's Meeting.

The North Walpole Village District prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sexual orientation, religion, age, disability, and marital or family status.

The North Walpole Village District is an equal opportunity employer.

Patrick Kiniry, Chair

Melissa Colburn

Celeste Aumand.